Meeting Minutes for the November 17, 2008
Where: Meeting House

To: Board and Unit Members

From: Council Member, Joe Palladino
Re: Meeting Minutes for Meeting of the Village Council

Date: November 17, 2008
1. Joe Palladino, chair member, called to order the meeting at 7:00 p.m. The following other member of the Council was present; Warren Johnson. Susan Atwater was unavailable
2. Approval of Minutes: Postponed until next meeting as October 2008 meeting minutes were not finalized. 
3. Financial Report: The formal presentation of the Village Council finances was modified to include an extensive discussion of the proposed 2009 budget. The anticipated budget was presented jointly by Council members Palladino and Johnson. 
In summary the 2009 budget reflects an approximate 11% increase in monthly fees to $240/month to reflect increased costs, capital improvements and buildup of reserves. Council member Johnson passed around an estimate of line item costs and a projected, best case scenario, of approximately $13,000 in reserves at year end 2009. Councilmember Palladino offered a worst case scenario of reserves at year end being closer to $6,500.

The budget contemplates a 3% increase in property management fees, 4% increases in landscaping and snow removal, completion of the fence replacement project and tree pruning. It also allows for replacement of existing mulch with an upgraded quality to reduce incidents of spore problems and replacement of bushes. The latter will be addressed by soliciting from Russo a proposed list of homes requiring bush replacement. The budget allocates $5,000 for this bush replacement.

The discussion also included comments by Council members regarding a priority in 2009 to address possible reallocations of landscaping and property management costs between Village Council and Conservancy. These matters will require extensive discussion and negotiation with other Conservancy Board members. 
Council member Johnson also addressed the issue of erosion effecting two homes on Ivy Lane. Temporary measures have been instituted to control the problem but that ultimately a permanent fix could be costly and may need to be borne by the Village necessitating a special assessment.

The Council members acknowledged the increased fees were significant but felt it necessary to reestablish reserves that would start accumulating in earnest with 2010. Homeowner Joe Sikora did point out that homeowners were aware that 2009 might require a special assessment similar to 2008 and that the increased fees are reflective of that. 
The presentation was made to approximately 8 homeowners, including the two Council Board members, reflecting about 10% of total homeowners that will be impacted by the budget. 

The presentation was the culmination of several council meetings that highlighted the need for increased fees and two Village Council Board special meetings to work on budget that homeowners were invited to observe. 

4. AAI Requests/Actions:
 None reported
5. Agenda Topics:
One additional item was raised and that was the need to attract additional homeowners to volunteer for committees or express a desire to run for the Council. Bob Ellis was asked to send out a notice, via e-mail, advising any homeowners interested in serving as a council board member for any of the council boards and subsequently as a Conservancy Board member should advise Elite of their interest or come to the December meeting to express their intentions to be considered. 
6. Unit Owners Forum – None
7. Next Meeting: Other then the December Conservancy Board meeting that will include
presentations for approval of the various budgets and to cast votes for Council Board members there is no other regularly scheduled Village Council Board meeting in 2008. A Notice for the January 2009 Village Council Board meeting will be circulated. 
8. Adjournment

Time approximate 8:00 PM

Minutes Approved and Accepted:

        ______________________________
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